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MY RAMBLINGS
March is upon us and I really don’t want to even think of this, yet the end of our
season is drawing closer each and every day.  Fortunately for us in Wisconsin,
this is coming very slowly this year and the farmer’s almanac supposedly has
predicted one more snow storm during the month of March.  Not sure what we
will see or how much, yet ‘tis the season and we love snow!!
    Couple of other items happening in March is nominations for our Board.  We
have three seats on our Board up for election; those whose Board terms are up
are: Deanna Einwalter, Cal Cummings and Matt Geszvain.  (At least according
to my notes.)  We will be looking for nominations at our March Club meeting to
fill these positions and existing are eligible.
    There are a few other things happening, so continue to read-on to see what
else we are doing! 
  One additional item, Wally Thill will be our guest speaker for March’s Club
meeting.  At the time I am writing this, Wally told me he should be good to go
by the day of our meeting.  If he cannot make March, we will reschedule for
April.
  So until next month, don’t store your sled just yet; we may have one more snow
storm to enjoy!!  Ride safe out there and remember, keep the rubber side down!!

MARCH BRAT FRY
This month, we are planning on brats following our Club meeting with ice cream
for dessert.  Rumor has it that Mark from Circle B has been waiting patiently all
season for us to serve this dessert.  So at this point, all we need are side dishes,
chips, relish, and saurkraut to complete this brat fry/ice cream social!  Please
give Chris a call or text on or before Tuesday, March 10th if you are able to help
us out to complete this meal!  Thanks in advance for your help!

GROOMER NEWS
Our entire system was groomed a total of
five (5) times, with the exception of the
trail to the Hub.  We even groomed the
cross country ski trail in the Pleasant
Valley Park for the first time with the ski
groomer attachments which worked
awesome!  So far this season, we put 75
hours on the our Tucker, yet not all are
billable, especially the parade and
grooming the Lion’s Club 18-Hole Golf
Course.  All in all, our repairs to the
tracks and carriers this past summer and
fall have paid off for us.  Thank you to all
our groomer mechanics and operators for 

The B&B Printed by Mike Mueller and Mueller Funeral Homes.

http://www.monticellosnomobileclub.org


volunteering their time and talents to keep our Tucker
up and running. 

CALLING ALL FAIR COOKS
We are looking to get all of our cooks together at this
month’s Club meeting.  The need to have all of us on
the same page when grilling and soaking our burgers is
beneficial to keeping our customers happy.  I know
myself that I have heard at least four (4) different ways
to keep the burgers juicy and fresh, yet our experience
and customer response/complaints state we need to be
more consistent.  Stop in for this discussion and we’ll
do our best so all are on the same page. 

WINTERFEST - LION’s CLUB GOLF OUTING
According to Eric Siudak, president of the Cedarburg-
Grafton Lion’s Club, all went well again this year with
their golf outing.  Peewee groomed all 18 holes for
them and once again, awesome job on the fairways! 
Thanks, Peewee, for handling this off trail grooming!  

OUR LOCAL SNO-FARI
Submitted by Cal Cummings

At the club meeting on Feb 13th, Cal Cummings
announced that a local Sno-Fari ride would take place
on Saturday Feb 15th for anyone interested. At 9:00am,
Adam Tietyen and Cal Cummings pulled into the Circle
B parking lot and found Paul Mueller unloading his sled
for the ride.  As we got prepped, Jeff Bykowski arrived
by sled.  By 9:30am we were on the trail headed north
towards Saukville. It was a great sunny day and the
temperature was perfect. From Saukville, we continued
north to Waubeka and then up to Batavia.  Trail
conditions were good, with some plowed fields just a
little rough, but crossable.  At Batavia we thought about
stopping for lunch, but decided instead to head up to
Long Lake and have lunch in Dundee.  The group
decided to take the trail across Long Lake and then
come down the west side of the lake to Dundee.  As we
cross the lake, we could not find the trail leaving the
lake, so we traveled down the shoreline.  The group got
a little separated when Cal stopped to ask some ice
fisherman for trail information.  The group found the
trail and Cal caught a trail off the lake on the north

end.  A few texts later and we were back together in
Dundee.  NOTE: it is always good to know where you
are going, whether you are the lead rider or the last
guy.  Also good to have a group that looks out for
each other.  We made a few wrong turns during the
day and may never let someone lead the group again. 
(Just kidding!)  After lunch we rode south to St.
Michael’s (east of Kewaskum) for a break, then it was
south again for a stop at the Kirchhayn Country Club
where we praised PeeWee for the awesome trails.  We
logged 116 miles for the day and had a great time. 
One funny statement from the day that will never be
forgotten, “Hey, where’s my helmet?”.  If you want
to know more, you will need to ask someone from the
group at our March Club Meeting.

UPCOMING DATES FOR THIS SEASON:
March 2020
Ozaukee Cty Assoc. Monday, March 9
Club & Board Meeting Thursday, March 12
Washington Cty. Assoc. Wednesday, March 26
Ackerville Chicken Dinner Sunday, March 29

April 2020
Club & Board Meeting Thursday, April 9
Ozaukee Cty Assoc. Monday, April 13

SUMMER 2020
Set up at Fair Sat/Sun July 25-26
Finish set up Mon/Tue July 27-28
Open for business Wednesday, July 29
Tear Down Bar Sunday, August 2
Tear Down Cookshak Monday, August 3
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